
Copple Crown Village District Meeting 
June 4, 2017 

 
Meeting called to order at 1:14pm 
 
Secretary's report was read and accepted with corrections made 
 
Treasurer's report was approved 
 Beginning balance  $23,248.17 
 Ending balance   $4,711.73 
 
Paula and Rick Pero talked about the Little Free Library they installed at the clubhouse.  
 Paula and Rick will monitor content. It is a family friendly library, so no adult content please.  
 It is open to everybody to use. 
 There were already people borrowing from it on clean up day. 
 Pat Grant mentioned adding a latch to the door in case of high winds. 
 
Water 
Pumps lost pressure on the 25th 
Corey Bisson, Jake Dawson, and Jake's men found he leak on Friday morning. 
We need to contact those on the system and request, that if they are going to be here seasonally, that 
they shut off their water when they leave. Good idea for vacationers during the winter as well. 
Jake will also look in to the parts for the lower pump and the check valve that is malfunctioning. 
 Due to the design set-up, and the malfunction, the pumps appear to have damage. 
 It was mentioned that there is no throttle in the pump at the clubhouse. Nick Sceggell from 
Dubois and King was one of the designers, so he may be a good person to consult.  
 
Clean Up Day 
Very successful clean-up day!  
Two truckloads went to the dump. 
 It was noted that the back breaks on the truck aren't operational and that we need to get the 
truck inspected if we are to use it again. 
 
Pool 
Steve Mraz and Chuckie are finishing up the pool. 
 A little more mud, final clean out and then paint. 
Rick Pero asked if the deck needed to be stained. He offered to do it if we picked up the stain.  
 
Other Business 
We are now a Direct Energy customer, to help with energy bills. 
 
We are still waiting on bids for Saint Moritz 
 
Mat Pero did gravel work on the roads and it is helping a lot. 
Pat Grant looked into the trust that was supposed to be set up for the Uranium Fund. 



 The Trustees of the Trust Funds for New Durham reported that there had been no record of such 
a fund being created. It is now set up, with this year's voted on amount of $1000. 
 
Ed asked about radon in the water. We would ask Jake Dawson about that and see if it showed in the 
results of the testing.  
 
The zoning meeting for the quarry is Tuesday, June 13, at 7pm at the school.  
 
Larrie Brown resigned as commissioner, pending a new appointee. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 2:18 pm 
 
There were 7 people in attendance. 


